THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:  

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:
November 8, 2006

SUBJECT:
Redefining Policy 9.11

DISCUSSION:
The Hardin County Board of Education adopted the current 9.11 Policy in 2005.  The members of the Hardin Board of Education requested that additional language be added to the current policy to address redistricting issues.  Typically, when the Board of Education redistricts an area to another school, “The Board may revise attendance districts from time to time to attain maximum utilization of school facilities”, the students would attend that school at the beginning of the next school year.  There has been an issue of students being grandfathered to the previous school of enrollment and if this should occur concerns over transportation arose.  The Hardin County Board of Education wishes to make clear that transportation will be up to the parent/guardian of those students that may be accepted under the provisions of 9.11 and at no cost to the Board.  The Hardin County Board of Education will attempt to make decisions regarding redistricting in a timely fashion to give parents adequate time to voice concerns or make alternative provisions for their child.  The new provision added to the current 9.11 Policy states, “Once an area has been redistricted, a student affected by the redistricting may apply for an exception outside the month of December or entry level grade, according to this policy.” Under the 9.11 provisions, if the school is at 95% capacity or above, no students will be accepted as “out of district” student and must attend the new school that they have been redistricted to.

RECOMMENDATION:
I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the recommended changes to policy 9.11.  

RECOMMEND MOTION:
I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the recommended changes to policy 9.11.  

